
Sacred Heart Parish
Gettysburg, SD

203 East Garfield, PO Box 285, Gettysburg, SD 57442

Phone: 765-2161 ~ Fax:765-2710 ~ Fr’s Cell: 769-0281

Parish Email: sacred@venturecomm.net
Parish Priest’s Email: frbriansimon@sfcatholic.org

Faith Formation Email: sacredheartre@venturecomm.net
First Sunday Mass 9:00 a.m., other Sundays 11:00 a.m.

Saturday Mass 6:30 p.m., and Summer 8:15 p.m. at West Whitlock Bay

On the WEB at
getshc.org
Mass Times

Confession Schedule
Parish Bulletins

Ministry Schedules
& Much More!

Watch on

Weekend Masses
Funeral Services

RCIA Classes

    

The Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ January 29, 2023

KEEP IN PRAYER

Bridget Lake Amy Cordell Randy Kuennen Milt Mitzel
Jeannie Nessen Dennis Goebel Karen Briscoe Carol Lipp
Karren Goebel MaLeah Jimenez Phil Goebel Cas Gray
Alvin & Patricia Vsetecka John Holzhauser
Lynette Singleton

Please help us keep this list current.  If someone has recovered or died,
please call the parish office at 765-2161 so we can remove them from the list.

ONE CHAPERONE NEEDED!

W
e have nine Confirmation
candidates who are planning
o n  a t t e n d i n g  t h e

Confirmation retreat  organized by our
diocese on Saturday, February 4, 2023,

at Holy Name Parish in Watertown, 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. We
need one more adult chaperone for all of them to be able to
attend. St. Pius X Parish needs one adult chaperone also. We
have a shuttle bus and driver! Contact Gerri or Fr. Simon if
you can help or know someone who can! (Fr. Simon will be
leading Confirmation candidates from both parishes.)

HOUR OF REFLECTION & LIFE CHAIN WALK

T
ODAY! Aberdeen Area Right to Life is taking a bus to
Pierre for the Hour of Reflection and Life Chain Walk!
The cost is $35 per rider and includes a bagged lunch

and snacks throughout the day. The bus will be leaving Sacred
Heart Church in Gettysburg at 10:45 a.m. shortly after 4:30
p.m. Contact Spencer Cody at 605-228-4886.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FIRST SUNDAY COFFEE

& ROLLS TO BENEFIT YOUTH GROUP

N
ext Sunday, February 5, 2023 our parish will be
hosting coffee & rolls after 9:00 am Mass for the
benefit of our parish youth group. Please contact

Rose Ann if you can help setup, serve, or clean up. 

THANK YOU LETTER

D
ear Sacred Heart Parishioners,
Thank you for joining us in
support of our mission trip to

Uruguay. We sincerely appreciate all of
your generosity and support for this trip as well as all of our
endeavors. We are truly blessed to call Sacred Heart home.
Please continue to pray for us as the trip quickly approaches!
God bless! – Beth Nagle and Hunter Eide

FINAL SET ABLAZE PLAN

A
fter three levels of consultation and over 800
comments during the public feedback phase, Bishop
DeGrood is releasing the final pastorate arrangement

maps for the diocese on January 31. Check setablazesf.org or
watch your email for a message from the bishop and link to
the maps along with other resources meant to clarify your
understanding of the Set Ablaze initiative. The new pastorate
arrangements will also be in the February Bishop’s Bulletin
which will be in your mailboxes later this week.
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